
 COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION

Thursday, 8 February 2024
Horrabin Hall 60/Zoom – 3:30 p.m.

 M I N U T E S

MEMBERS PRESENT: C. Blackinton, K. Bowers Sharpe, C. Davis, J. McQuillan, C. Piletic, A. Razzaque, J. Robinett, F. Tasdan, K. Zellmann

MEMBERS ABSENT: A. Burke, K. Ramlow

EX-OFFICIO: R. Polubinsky, L. Prosise, S. Van Dyke

GUESTS: Ben Brewer, Joe Henning, Jill Myers, Frank Schwartz
I. 	Consideration of Minutes 
A. 	25 January 2024
MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED
II. 	Announcements 
Vice Chair Karen Zellman led the meeting in the absence of Chair Amy Burke.

III. 	Old Business 
	A.	Approval of All CCPI Curricular Forms
Motion: To approve the CCPI curricular forms (Robinett/Bowers Sharpe)
Ms. Van Dyke asked if something could be added to certain forms to state that if a department is replacing a course with one of a different number, they consider adding that the new course number is not open to students with credit for having taken the course under the previous number. She suggested this could be added in italics after the catalog description. She thinks this should be added to the 275/475, cross-listing, multipurpose, and new course request forms. 
MOTION WITHDRAWN BY DR. ROBINETT
Motion: To table consideration of the forms until they are complete (Robinett/Razzaque)
	MOTION APPROVED 9 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS
Ms. Van Dyke pointed out that on p. 2 of the additional emphasis form it says concentration where it should say emphasis.
Ms. Prosise suggested that an explanation be added to the abbreviated title section stating that the reason they are limited to 15 characters is because that is the limit that can fit on a transcript. Dr. Robinett thinks that not everything on the forms needs explained and that this is unnecessary.	
IV. 	New Business 
A. 	Curricular Requests from the School of Law Enforcement and Justice Administration (LEJA)

	1.	Requests for New Courses

Dr. Robinett suggested that, in order to expedite the process, since these are pre-existing courses, representatives provide an overview before CCPI discusses groups comprised of EM 360-362, 363-366, 367-370, 371-374, 375, and 477, the last two of which are standalone, before considering the major.

a. EM 360, ALS Foundations, 2 s.h.
b. EM 361, ALS Patient Assessment, 2 s.h.
c. EM 362, ALS Airway and Ventilation, 2 s.h.

Motion: To approve EM 360, 361, and 362 (Robinett/Tasdan)

LEJA professor Ben Brewer explained that the school’s paramedic program has received initial accreditation, and the accrediting body will soon be coming to WIU for a site visit. He said the accrediting body recognizes that LEJA’s program has the necessary content, but they do not think that sufficient credit hours are being awarded for the amount of work students are actually doing. He explained that the program is about 1,000 hours, and WIU currently awards students 27 semester hours. Mr. Brewer stated that the accrediting body will not say what constitutes best practices for this kind of program but has indicated it varies from the mid-30s to 40 semester hours. He said LEJA offered to revise the program to 36 semester hours, and the accrediting body agreed to this number. 

Mr. Brewer related that the accrediting body said they do not care for six-hour blocks, which LEJA had been using for ease of scheduling. The accrediting body thinks it is too cumbersome for students to try to learn eight topics over six hours; they would prefer two-hour blocks covering the major components, such as cardiology. 

Mr. Brewer explained that with the first block of classes, the school has taken EM 353 and broken it into three separate courses, based on content, which vary in semester hours. He explained that students will receive a syllabus on one specific content area and will take the same amount of hours each week, but it will be broken out into three courses which are easier to follow. He said it also frees up one instructor from being responsible for a six-hour course; for instance, if a local nurse practitioner who specializes in pediatrics could teach a section it could save the university money formerly spent on overload. 

Dr. Robinett asked what happens if a student fails one part of the blocks, such as EM 361. Mr. Brewer responded the student would have to repeat the course the following year. He explained the concept is similar to the Nursing curriculum, and if the student fails one course or unit in the semester, the student would automatically have to start again the following year when that course or unit is offered again because each section is only offered yearly; for instance, EM 353, which is going to be deleted, has only been offered in the fall semesters. He related this has occurred already; a student last fall did not meet the criteria to pass so could not continue in the spring. The student has now returned to the program. Dr. Robinett asked, now that the courses have been broken out, what would happen if a student passed 360 and 362 but did not pass 361. He noted that the student would have met the requisite requirements for two of the curses so he assumes they would not have to retake all of them. Mr. Brewer confirmed this is correct but explained that the student would still have to wait to retake the failed course before moving on to the next section of the program because the courses are all corequisites before moving on to the next block of coursework. Mr. Brewer stated, though, that it would be hard to say that a student was not satisfactory in one component of the block but was satisfactory in the others because the paramedic program is set up so that the sections build on each other. He explained that the respiratory component, for instance, impacts every medical condition they work with – cardiovascular, obstetrics, etc. 

Dr. Feridun observed that the requests all deal with the medical field, so he was surprised that they are offered through the School of Law Enforcement and Justice Administration. He asked if this was common practice for paramedic programs. Mr. Brewer responded that extensive research went into this decision before moving the program from Health Sciences and Social Work to LEJA. He explained that the paramedic and the fire science programs are very closely connected. He said that there is currently a big shift in emergency management and fire science programs nationwide to become public safety programs. He noted that many towns and jurisdictions are hiring public safety directors that oversee both, such as Canton, Illinois. He related that for the past seven or eight years, Canton has had a public safety director who has overseen police and fire, and a lot of times this has grown to also encompass emergency management. He said some jurisdictions are requiring police officers to become EMTs and firefighters to carry pistols to enable them to perform some police activities, as well as both having to learn emergency management, so all are starting to be blended together. Mr. Brewer stated that while WIU’s program may be one of the few that is operated under law enforcement and justice administration at the university level, there are many that are operating this way in practice. 

LEJA Director Jill Myers remarked that the Department of Justice (DOJ) has changed its criteria and no longer wants public safety components to be separate. She said the DOJ does not want separate fire, paramedic, emergency management, law enforcement, justice, corrections, or other entities, including now the Centers for Disease Control. She added the DOJ wants these entities together under a single heading, and they want universities to overlap and co-train their classes. Dr. Myers explained that the procedures and rules that LEJA professor Joe Henning will talk about in the fire component, LEJA professor Ben Brewer will be adding to in the paramedic section, and LEJA professor Frank Schwartz will talk about from the law enforcement viewpoint. She said that since the DOJ wants these components to be taught together, it seemed natural to house the program under LEJA. She observed that the emergency management program began under Health Sciences and Social Work before it moved to LEJA for public safety, and this has now expanded to the full paramedic program, thanks to Mr. Brewer. Dr. Myers thinks it makes sense, both naturally and because this is what the government wants. 

Ms. Van Dyke observed that all of the prerequisites for EM 360 through 375 specify EM 251 and 252, which are no longer required in the Fire Medic option. She pointed out that without adding permission of instructor, these would be hidden prerequisites. Mr. Brewer explained that students must have these two courses, so he does not want to add permission of instructor. He said the national standard curriculum for EMS states that an EMT curriculum has to be 150 to 190 semester hours and cover 37 disciplines, so EM 251 and 252, or their equivalent courses, such as Fire Science 201 and 202 courses offered by Spoon River College, have to be required. He is often asked if international students can count a first aid or tourniquet course toward completion of 251 or 252, but they cannot be counted, and Mr. Brewer cannot waive this requirement. Ms. Van Dyke pointed out that these two courses are not listed on the Fire Protection Services change of major form, which is a disservice to the student. 

Ms. Van Dyke asked whether the clump of three courses which is replacing EM 353 should include a statement in the catalog description that they are “Not open to students with credit in EM 353.” Mr. Brewer replied that the only students this would apply to have already taken EM 353, and they are being asked to sign a waiver agreeing to move under the new undergraduate catalog in Fall 2024. He said there are two classes that will have already taken 353, and one of those classes is graduating this spring, so it would only apply to one class of students who are continuing with their program but have signed the waiver. He added that the form also indicates that LEJA would give credit for EM 353 for the broken-up section, if needed, moving forward. Ms. Van Dyke asked if a student could get credit for taking EM 360 if they had already taken EM 353. Mr. Brewer replied if the student has already taken EM 353, they would automatically be given credit for taking EM 360, 361, and 362. 

Ms. Prosise asked if the statement in the Delete Courses section of the form that “Students in the FL 23 catalog or earlier will be allowed to substitute EM 360, 361, and 362 for EM 353 to fulfill their degree requirements” is necessary. Mr. Brewer pointed out that the ten students who have signed the waiver are currently working their way through the paramedic program, so that is not an issue; however, there is nothing to say that a student who failed out of the program last fall or did not meet the requirements to move onto the next section may not decide to continue the program in a year. He wants to make sure that removing this statement would not mean that these students could not substitute and continue their coursework. He noted that students are allowed to start the paramedic program without an active EMT license and are given time in the syllabus to complete this process, but if they do not obtain their EMT license in the required time they cannot complete the next section and must wait another full year. There are three students who are currently in this boat, so Mr. Brewer thinks the statement will have to be left in since these three are not signing the waiver with their advisors. 

MOTION APPROVED 7 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

d. EM 363, Pharmacology, 2 s.h.
e. EM 364, Advanced Cardiac Care, 2 s.h.
f. EM 365, ALS Medical Emergencies, 3 s.h.
g. EM 366, Clinical Rotation ER & OR, 2 s.h.

Motion: To approve EM 363, 364, 365, 366 (Robinett/Bowers Sharpe)

Mr. Brewer told CCPI that in this section of courses, taught in the fall, students perform their clinical rotations in the ER and the OR. Students must spend 120 hours in the emergency department and spend 16 hours in the operating room to perform five successful live interventions. Mr. Brewer related the accrediting body said that students needed to be given credit for their time spent in the hospital, but some might question the difference between ambulance work versus when a student is working in the hospital. He explained that when a paramedic is in a hospital setting, there is constantly something to do, but a paramedic might be working an EMS shift where there are only three calls a day and a lot of downtime. He noted the downtime is not evaluated for credit because the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) specifies that students should only get credit for each call rather than for the 12-hour ambulance shift. He added that in the emergency room it would be very rare to have no patients, so students get credit for that full 12-hour shift. Mr. Brewer said this change resulted in LEJA needing to add two credits to make this section eight hours rather than six to account for time spent in the ER and the OR.

[bookmark: _Hlk158632191]Dr. McQuillan noted that the Relationship to Courses in Other Departments section of EM 363, Pharmacology, indicates that there is no overlap. He stated that since Nursing offers two courses with pharmacology in the title (326, 327), he wonders if this should be changed to indicate that the material in EM 363 is currently being taught as EM 354 and has a different focus than the two nursing courses. Mr. Brewer responded he reached out to Chemistry and Math to make sure there was no course overlap, and they provided him with their syllabi. He thinks the big difference between EM 363 and Nursing is that a nurse, by law, cannot give medicine to a patient without a physician’s directive, whereas paramedics make the medication decisions on their own without consulting physicians. Dr. McQuillan clarified that he is not objecting to the course. Dr. Robinett added that Dr. McQuillan is probably concerned that when course request comes before Faculty Senate it goes through smoothly. He suggested that rather than stating there is no overlap this section be changed to “While the School of Nursing does offer coursework related to pharmacology, it is significantly different due to the nature of the field, and this course is already being taught within LEJA.” Mr. Brewer added that he has an email of support from Nursing; Dr. Polubinsky will share that with Ms. Hamm. 

Changes:
· Change “patient” to plural in the last sentence of the course description on EM 363.
· Change Relationship to Courses in Other Departments on the EM 363 request to indicate that “While the School of Nursing does offer coursework related to pharmacology, it is significantly different due to the nature of the field, and this course is already being taught within LEJA.”
· In Required for the Major section, change 356 to 366 on second line of EM 363.
· In Courses to Be Deleted sections of EM 365 and 366, change 353 to 354 in the last line. 

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 9 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

h. EM 367, Trauma, 2 s.h.
i. EM 368, Pediatrics, 2 s.h.
j. EM 369, Specialized Care, 2 s.h.
k. EM 370, Advanced Medical Emergencies, 2 s.h.

Motion: To approve EM 367, 368, 369, and 370 (Bowers Sharpe/McQuillan)

Mr. Brewer noted that these four classes are 8 s.h. because the school discovered it needed to add additional credits, similar to the last group of requests. The four courses will replace EM 355, a 6 s.h, course that is being broken up into four parts and will be deleted in future. Mr. Brewer explained that this section of coursework includes two certifications, Advanced Trauma Life Supper and Pediatric Advanced Life Support, that students will work on for 16 hours on the weekends. He said because of this classwork and prep time, additional hours needed to be added to this section so that students are given the appropriate amount of credit.

Changes:
· For EM 370, in the third course objective, change “an medical emergency” to “a medical emergency.”
· In the catalog description for EM 368, change the comma at the end of the second line to a period; add “and” in the list on the fourth line, before “cardiovascular emergencies”; and remove “and” between “neonatal” and “emergencies” in the third/fourth lines.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 9 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

l. EM 371, Advanced ALS Foundations, 2 s.h.
m. EM 372, Research, 1 s.h.
n. EM 373, Field Internship I, 3 s.h.
o. EM 374, Field Internship II, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve EM 371, 372, 373, and 374 (Robinett/Tasdan)

Similar to the previous groups, these four courses will replace EM 356. Mr. Brewer explained that currently students do coursework followed by internships. Hours are being added to the four courses to cover these internships. Mr. Brewer explained that the internships begin with EM 373 and continue into EM 374, which is based on the number of 911 calls or hours and the number of patient contacts. He said students are evaluated on the care they provide to patients and are rated by the preceptor. He stated that once students move from one phase to the next, determined by the number of calls, the preceptor can move the student on to EM 375. He said the first two steps of the internship can involve 25 calls or up to 150 hours. Mr. Brewer said he does not know how many hours it will take a student to respond to 25 911 calls because this is also dependent on the internship site; one internship site, Advanced Medical Ecora, is sufficiently busy that a paramedic might run eight 911 calls in one day, while locally at Lifeguard a paramedic might run four or five calls per day. He noted that in Fulton County their 911 trucks respond to about six calls per day, so there needs to be some latitude built into the courses. An additional internship site is also going to be added. Students need to have 25 calls or 25 patient contacts before completing the internships. 

Ms. Bowers Sharpe observed that for the research course, EM 372, one of the course objectives is to “Demonstrate a familiarity with a variety of research methodologies and other sources, including library and internet,” but under the section on Additional Library Instructional Support Requirements it says that none are needed. She asked what students will be using that Malpass Library currently has access to. Mr. Brewer responded that he asked the Library to obtain a patient assessment book to help students map out common things that might happen. He explained students are asked to take a 911 call or a clinical patient from their internship and find out everything they can about their diagnosis, comorbidities, the patient’s condition and treatment, the outcome of that treatment, and related topics. Students research in the Library and use the assessment book to look for and identify the condition. Mr. Brewer stated that students will present their findings to the faculty, and hopefully there will also be 10 to 20 students in the room hearing that many different cases that they would see in real life, such as a physician would present to students on clinical rounds. Mr. Brewer hopes this will make these future paramedics a little bit stronger in their field and will be a unique feature of WIU’s program. Ms. Bowers Sharpe asked if the assessment books will be put on reserve, as is done with a lot of the Nursing program books. Mr. Brewer responded that he just asked for it to be ordered, but shortly afterward a donor heard about the need for these books and offered to provide some extra ones for the use of the program. 

Ms. Zellman related that Chair Burke wondered if LEJA wants to consider making the title of EM 372 more specific than just Research. Mr. Brewer responded that he could change it to EMS Research, but he wanted to make it similar to EM 375, Capstone. He related that accreditors get one word in mind, such as capstone, and they have to clearly see that. He said EM 375 was originally going to be called Capstone Internship, but the accreditors said they had to think about that title a bit and would prefer to see it differentiated out. Mr. Brewer said that accreditors, beginning with the 2023 guidelines, want to see a research component added to these programs, and since they come back in January 2025 Mr. Brewer is already thinking about how they will view things.

Ms. Zellman related that Chair Burke observed that the course objectives for 373, 374, and 375 are pretty much the same and wondered if LEJA wanted to better differentiate these. Mr. Brewer responded that although there is some specific instruction related to the clinical preceptor, the objectives are going to be the same. He stated that the objectives for treating the patients throughout the process are the same, although two different students may move through the skills at different paces and need different levels of support. He added that the clinical preceptors in the field are taught to recognize that if students are meeting certain thresholds, they could move on to the next areas of the program where more is expected of them, but that does not change the number of patient contacts and patient treatment modalities that are required. He noted that a student who has only handled the first 25 calls toward their first 150 hours cannot be held to the expectation of a paramedic who is already on the streets, which is why the levels are separated out. 

Dr. Robinett asked if one person will know when a student has moved from EM 371 to EM 372, for example. Mr. Brewer responded that currently he is that person, but LEJA is working toward having someone who will oversee this directly. He explained that in addition to having conversations with faculty teaching the different sectors, he also uses learning management software specifically for field clinical internships that includes privacy restrictions. He noted that paramedic students cannot use WesternOnline because there would be patient information going into it, so they have to use a program that is very specific about privacy. He added that the preceptor and the students are completing clinical documentation, and Mr. Brewer can see that documentation in real time. Mr. Brewer explained this is important because he needs to be able to run reports for accreditation and verify that he saw a certain number of calls and read the comments. He added that while the preceptors can make recommendations, they cannot move students to where they need to be without consulting with Mr. Brewer. He has full conversations with the preceptors and the software in place to facilitate those decisions. 

Changes:
· Revise the catalog description for EM 373 to “Introduction to the field internship. First 25 calls or 150 hours.”
· Revise the catalog description for EM 374 to “Ongoing field internship. Second 25 calls or 150 hours.”

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 9 YE S – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

p. EM 375, Capstone, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve EM 375 (Robinett/McQuillan)

Mr. Brewer explained that EM 375 will replace EM 357, which will be deleted in Fall 2024. He noted that, as the capstone course, it is the final section of the internship; after a student has completed Field Internship 1 and Field Internship 2, and once the preceptor says that, based on his assessment, the student for all intents and purposes could function as a paramedic today, the student can move into the capstone internship. This involves running 20 911 calls, of any type, perfectly, without assistance, with a preceptor just sitting in the shadows to make sure nothing goes wrong. This could take up to 50 hours and is the very final step of the internship. 

Ms. Van Dyke asked if this is a case where if students have already taken EM 357 they should not get credit for EM 375. Mr. Brewer responded it should not be an issue because when this change goes into effect in Fall 2024 the students that are taking EM 357 this semester will have completed it, and that course will be deleted. 

Change: Change catalog description to “Final internship. 20 calls charged without assistance or 50 hours.”

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 9 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

q. FS 477, Data Driven Safety and Risk Reduction Applications, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve FS 477 (Robinett/Bowers Sharpe)

LEJA professor Joe Henning told CCPI the school came across an excellent opportunity to work with the Office of the State Fire Marshall and the Illinois Community Risk Reduction Coalition to basically analyze WIU’s GIS and IT capabilities to host their community risk reduction data. He stated that, since LEJA’s program has the ability to do this, they wanted to create a course that would allow them to utilize what WIU has in-house for the data and research applications for the Fire Administration program. Mr. Henning noted that SOC 487, a research program, exists for their students to take, so LEJA is not suggesting the FS 477 be a replacement but just an alternative, but the Department of Sociology and Anthropology has not offered this course in years and have admitted they do not have any plan to offer it any time soon. He thinks this course offers an opportunity to use LEJA’s full-time internal instructors and let their students work in-house with something that the university will be producing for use of the State of Illinois. Mr. Henning thinks that not only is FS 477 a great class for students to take, bringing all of this in-house will introduce more people to the university to bring in potentially more Fire Administration students. He thinks it is a win-win for everyone involved.

Ms. Prosise observed that the prerequisite for the course is “instructor permission,” but this is a data-driven course She asked if students need to have any math or statistics before they take this course. Mr. Henning responded this program will primary work with chief fire officers, and they should already have some familiarity with these skills since these students will have already taken classes through the National Fire Academy and the Executive Fire Officer certification programs. He is fine leaving it “instructor permission” because the training and education should already be in place, and this will allow him to consider any issues on a case-by-case basis.

Ms. Prosise and Dr. Robinett noted that the date to the appear in the undergraduate catalog indicates Spring 2025, but since there is no spring catalog this will really appear in Fall 2024.

MOTION APPROVED 9 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

		2.	Request for Change of Major

			a.	Fire Protection Services
\
				Motion: To approve change of major (Robinett/Bowers Sharpe)

Mr. Henning told CCPI there are three different tracks a student can follow: Fire Administration, Fire Science, or Firefighter Medic. He said the change of major proposes achieving three things, the first of which is changing the WID designation from the current class, FS 485, Political and Legal Foundations, to FS 303, Community Risk Reduction. He explained FS 303 is taught by a full-time faculty member, so LEJA has more control over the quality of the instruction since this faculty member is in-house. Mr. Henning also noted that FS 303 is more driven towards writing, with students submitting graded written assignments throughout the entire class on a weekly basis and being coached on proper APA style, so it makes more sense to designate it as the WID course. Ms. Hamm told CCPI the WID request has been sent to the WID Council, but she is not sure when the council meets next. She hopes they can meet soon since the change of major will not be able to go forward to Faculty Senate until the WID piece is approved by that council. Ms. Prosise added that removing WID designation from FS 485 is a minor change, and she will work with Mr. Henning to complete that process once the new WID course is approved. 

Mr. Henning stated the second objective for the change in major is to add in FS 477, which was just approved, as an alternative choice to SOC 487, Applications of Fire Research. The third change is the addition of all of the newly-formed paramedic classes which were just approved.

Ms. Van Dyke noted that on page 2 in the Fire Science Option section, FS 490 does not list its corec as FS 491, although in this same section FS 491 is listed as a choice to take instead of FS 492. Dr. Myers explained that honors students take FS 492 and non-honors students take FS 491, so it is not a choice but is determined by the type of student. Ms. Van Dyke asked if this needs to be adjusted in the catalog description for FS 490. Ms. Prosise added that the catalog only lists 491 as the corec, but adding 492 would be a minor change that she can work with Dr. Myers to accomplish in her office without coming to CCPI. Dr. Myers clarified that 491 is not a corerec for 490; every student must take FS 490, after which they take either 491 or 492, depending on if they are an honor student. 

Ms. Van Dyke noted that on page 4 in the Fire Science Option section, it lists KIN 308, Scuba Diving, and KIN 408, Divemaster as being 2 s.h. each, but they are actually each repeatable to 4 s.h. She asked if it would be allowable for a student to complete the required eight hours in this section by just taking these two scuba classes. Mr. Henning responded it would be allowable if a student wanted to progress through the various scuba diving certifications. 

Changes:
· In the Proposed column on page three, indicate REMOVE across from EM 357.
· In the chart of course changes, add the change of EM 357 to EM 375.
· In the list of option courses on the next to last page, add the change of EM 357 to EM 375.
· Add the word “instruction” to Writing in the Disciplines so that it reads “Writing Instruction in the Disciplines” in two places on the next to the last page where changes to the core are discussed.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 9 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSENTIONS 

III. 	Old Business (Continued) 
	A.	Approval of All CCPI Curricular Forms
Motion: To bring the CCPI curricular forms back for discussion (Piletic/Davis)
[bookmark: _GoBack]MOTION APPROVED 9 YES- 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS
CCPI members continued discussion on the final changes to be made to the curricular forms. 
Motion: To approve the amended CCPI curricular forms (Tasdan/Davis)
MOTION APPROVED 9 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS
Dr. Robinett thanked Ms. Prosise and Ms. Van Dyke for their work with CCPI members to update the forms. He thinks everyone who uses them will be very grateful for their hard work. 

V. 	Provost’s Report 

Interim Associate Provost Renee Polubinsky commended CCPI on their work reviewing, revising, and approving the curricular forms and all the minutiae that went into that effort. 

Motion: To adjourn (Blackinton)

The Council adjourned at 4:45 p.m.  

				Jeremy Robinett, CCPI Secretary

				Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
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